## ST MARGARETS, IVER HEATH

## **PARISH SAFEGUARDING POLICY**

The following policy was agreed at the PCC meeting held on Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> November, 2017

- 1. We are committed to:
  - The care, nurture of, and respectful pastoral ministry with, all children, young people and adults
  - · The safeguarding and protection of all children, young people and adults.
  - The establishing of safe, caring communities which provide a loving environment where there is a culture of 'informed vigilance' as to the dangers of abuse.
- We will carefully select and train all those with any responsibility within the Church, in line with safer recruitment principles, including the use of Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) criminal records checks.
- We will ensure that all individuals working with children, young people and vulnerable adults have been previously been DBS checked.
- 4. We will always have two adults, one male and one female, accompanying a child.
- 5. We will respond without delay to any complaint made which suggests that an adult, child or young person may have been harmed, co-operating with the police and local authority in any investigation and we will have a clear reporting procedure in place.
- 6. We will seek to work with anyone who has suffered abuse, developing with him or her an appropriate ministry of informed pastoral care.
- 7. We will seek to challenge any abuse of power, especially by anyone in a position of trust.
- We will seek to offer pastoral care and support, including supervision and referral to the proper authorities, to any member of our church community known to have offended against a child, young person or vulnerable adult.
- In all these principles we will follow statute, guidance and recognised good practice.
- 10 We will advise the Diocese which Registered Body we use to process applications for Disclosure and Barring Service criminal records checks.
- 11 We will advise the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser if we receive a Disclosure which is 'blemished' or 'positive'.

- 12 We will register all children annually and all previous records will be destroyed
- 13 We will apply the strictest confidentiality to the maintenance of all records which will be stored securely by designated officials.
- 14 We will review this policy annually, check that our policies are up to date, and supply a copy of the updated policy statement to the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser.

Our Safeguarding Officer is:

Name:

Robert Penn

Address:

26 Chequers Orchard

Iver

Buckinghamshire

SL0 9NH

Telephone: 01753 655839

e-mail: robipenn@aol.com

Signed

Parish Priest/Incumbent

Churchwarden

Churchwarden

Return this form to: Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser, Church House Oxford, Langford Locks, Kidlington, Oxford, OX5 1GF